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	In this issue:

· San Pedro Transit Center Update
· October Metro Governance Sector Council Meetings
· Of Note


	San Pedro Transit Center Update

Earlier today, a reporter with the Daily Breeze inquired about the status of the San Pedro Transit Center project included in Metro’s 1999 Call for Projects. Staff explained that Metro provided $2.4 million towards the project to the Community Redevelopment Agency (CRA) of Los Angeles.  However, the CRA was never able to begin the project. As a result, the money is now being considered for re-programming to other transportation projects. The story is expected to run tomorrow as part of a revitalization story on downtown San Pedro.

October Metro Governance Sector Council Meetings

Media Relations distributed a news release today noting the dates, times and locations of upcoming Governance Council Sector meetings planned for the month of October.  The release encourages the public to attend the monthly meetings and to provide input on various transportation issues planned for discussion.  The release notes that these regular meetings are a great avenue for Los Angelenos to learn more about Metro services in their communities, as well.
Of Note
On September 27th, 1994, a ceremony was held to mark the post Metro Red Line Construction restoration of MacArthur Park.  The ceremony also commemorated the restocking of the park’s urban lake with fish raised by local school children from Soto, Sheridan, Second Street, Saint Mary's, Utah and Glassell Park Elementary Schools.
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